Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Meeting held at 6:00 PM on October 19th, 2023 at Ben Franklin Junior High Library

Meeting called to order on 10/19/2023 at 6:01 p.m.
Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Carl Rasmussen, Joe Senn, Keely Fishler, Sheila Stanchik (interim secretary)
Previous meeting minutes: Mike Phillips moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the previous meeting minutes and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Casey Schoettmer, and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Election for Member at Large Commissioner: Mike Phillips nominates Joe Senn and Liz Fulton seconds the motion. 18 votes for yay, 1 vote nay. Motion is passed, Joe Senn will remain Member at Large Commissioner 
General Announcements:
· Thank you to all of the volunteers for McDill Pond this year
· Healthy Shoreland Grants as still available until 11/1
· Don’t forget to trim trees on the frozen lake this year so the harvesters can get as close to the shore as possible
· If a wood fire is started on the frozen lake, please remember to dispose of the remnants
· Please help keep storm gutters free of leaves and debris so water can drain
· Audit was completed with the treasurer and Jim Stanchik and Liz Fulton
· Continued discussion on naming floating county representative either Dave Peterson or Traci Arnold for the lake district. 
· If you are interested in purchasing trees for your property, the lake district will be placing an order with Grafton Chief River as a group order
· Bathymetric map will be completed in the spring as ice thickness will change due to dredging
MuckBiotics:  If you are interested in this treatment, send an email to the lake district with payment by February 1, 2024. Price is $276.00 per bag
Year in Review:
· Procellacor was used in multiple channels
· This year we had an uptick in millfoil and curly leaf weeds
· 144 loads of weeds were harvested this year compared to last year’s total of 88
· Water sample shows that nitrogen and phosphorus are high due to dredging. This will even itself out now that the dredging project is complete
· Fuel tank has been added to the harvester landing area
· Will start looking at replacing the harvester in the future
Dredging Project:
· Michel’s Corp has been out since August
· Earth Inc will continue removing sand in the spring
· Disc Golf group requested $300.00 in damages from the dredging project
2024 Harvesting:
· Continuing discussions with the city considering the city of Stevens Point owns 40% of the McDill Pond shoreline.
Financial update: 
· Treasurer Carl Rasmussen presented the financial statement as of 10/01/2023. 
· Carl has spoken with The Pineries Bank and they have agreed to raise our income interest on our money market account to help gain additional funds. 
· The lake district fees have officially been raised from $380/yr to $400/yr. The special assessment payment for dredging remains the same of $422.33/yr. City of 
· Fees have been raised due to increased expenses for the lake district residents as the City of Stevens Point does not pay a lake district fee even though 40% of McDill Pond’s shoreline is owned by the city. Of the 167 parcels, 147 are owned by Stevens Point residents and 20 are owned by the Village of Whiting residents.
Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on December 7th 2023 at 18:00 at Ben Franklin Jr High library. 
Meeting adjourned 10/19/2023 at 19:50.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sheila Stanchik, Interim Secretary McDill Lake District.
